
 

 
 
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada    

Item No. 15.2.3                

Request for Council’s Consideration 

X Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 
 

 Request from the 
Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  November 19, 2024 

Subject:  Hammonds Plains Road Traffic Congestion 
 
Potential to widen Hammond Plains Road where applicable from Westwood Drive to 
the Bedford Highway to include a reversible third lane, multi-use pathway, designated 
park and rides, express transit buses direct to highway non-stop to downtown Halifax 
with extensive community engagement prior to any future construction. 

Motion for Council to Consider:  
That Halifax Regional Council direct the Chief Administrative Officer to prepare a staff 
report on the potential to widen Hammond Plains Road where applicable from 
Westwood Drive to the Bedford Highway to include a reversible third lane, multi-use 
pathway, designated park and rides, express transit buses direct to highway non-stop 
to downtown Halifax. 

Reason: An alternative to alleviate the traffic congestion on the Hammonds Plains 
Road 
 

Outcome Sought:  A staff report with baseline data and initiatives as an alternative to 
the current Hammonds Plains Road Traffic Congestion with extensive community 
engagement prior to any future construction. 
 

Councillor 
John Young 

District 
14 

 


